

Bloque 4. Tema 2.

Winter is my season

ÍNDICE

- 0. Introduction
 - 1. Grammar: possessive adjectives
 - 2. Vocabulary
 - 2.1. Months
 - 2.2. Dates
 - 2.3. Seasons
 - 2.4. The weather
 - 3. Reading
 - 4. Listening and speaking
 - 5. Writing
-

0. Introduction

En este tema veremos cómo indicar que algo **pertenece** a alguien, aprenderemos vocabulario relacionado con el **calendario**, y terminaremos trabajando con algunas palabras que nos servirán para referirnos al **tiempo atmosférico**.

1. Grammar: possessive adjectives

Personal pronouns: subject pronouns	Possessive adjectives	Example
I	My	My car is red
You	Your	Your house is big
He	His	His umbrella is blue
She	Her	Her mother is a teacher
It	Its	Its food is delicious
We	Our	Our teacher is nice
You	Your	Your sister is my friend
They	Their	Their dog is brown

Los **adjetivos posesivos** son aquellos adjetivos que completan el significado del nombre al que se refieren indicando posesión (que algo pertenece a alguien):

This is my car - Este es mi coche
That is our friend - Aquella es nuestra amiga.

Por supuesto, los adjetivos posesivos al completar el significado de un nombre deben ir siempre acompañándolo. En inglés, los adjetivos posesivos siempre irán delante del nombre al que acompañan:

My hands - Mis manos.
His father - Su padre.
Her car - Su coche.
Your turn - Tu turno.
Our house - Nuestra casa.
Their cat - Su gato.

A diferencia de nuestro idioma, los adjetivos posesivos en inglés hacen referencia al poseedor y no a la cosa poseída, y suelen usarse con mucha frecuencia para hablar de partes del cuerpo, prendas de vestir y objetos personales:

She has got a small scar on her face. - Tiene una pequeña cicatriz en la cara.
He always has his hands in his pockets. - Siempre está con las manos en los bolsillos.
How often do you clean your teeth? - ¿Con qué frecuencia te limpias los dientes?

¡OJO! No confundas el adjetivo posesivo **its** (su/sus de cosa o animal) con la forma contraída **it's** (it is) del verbo to be:

Oxford is famous for its university. - I like Oxford. It's a nice city.
(Oxford es famosa por su Universidad) - Me gusta Oxford. Es una ciudad agradable.

[Para saber más](#)

GENITIVO SAJON

En inglés, podemos expresar la posesión de estas maneras:

1. Mediante la preposición of, (de), que se usa normalmente cuando el poseedor no es una persona:

The window of the house / La ventana de la casa.

2. Cuando el poseedor es una persona, se emplea una forma particular, que se conoce como genitivo sajón (por su origen). Al nombre del poseedor, se añade un apóstrofo y una s ('s) y figura en la frase delante del nombre de la cosa poseída:

My brother's car / El coche de mi hermano.

John's dog / El perro de John.

También se emplea con nombres de animales, nombres de países, ciertas expresiones de tiempo, espacio, distancia, peso, etc.

The cat's ears. / Las orejas del gato.

France's cities. / Las ciudades de Francia.

Yesterday's meeting. / La reunión de ayer.

A mile's walk. / Un paseo de una milla.

REGLAS DE LA 'S DEL GENITIVO SAJÓN

1. Cuando el poseedor es sólo uno, el orden de la frase es: Poseedor + Apóstrofo + S + La cosa poseída

Paul's heart. / El corazón de Pablo.

2. Cuando el nombre termina en s, se añade otra s.

Charles's car. / El coche de Carlos.

3. Si los poseedores son varios, el orden de la frase es: Los poseedores (plural) + Apóstrofo + La cosa poseída

My brothers' clock. / El reloj de mis hermanos.

4. Cuando el nombre en plural no termina en s se aplica la misma norma que para un solo poseedor:

The women's books. / Los libros de las mujeres.

5. Cuando detallamos nombrando a los distintos poseedores, solamente el último refiere el genitivo:

That is John, Jim and Paul's flat. / Ese es el piso de John, Jim y Paul.

¡OJO! Fíjate en la diferencia:

John and Ann's cars. / Los coches son de ambos.

John's and Ann's cars. / Cada uno tiene su propio coche.

Para seguir practicando lo que acabamos de ver os recomendamos que utilicéis los siguientes enlaces:

1. [Aquí](#) podéis practicar la pronunciación de los adjetivos posesivos y realizar un par de actividades muy útiles.

- <http://www.ompersonal.com.ar/ELEMENTARY/unit1/page1.htm>

2. [Canción](#) para que podáis ver la pronunciación y el uso de los adjetivos posesivos.

- <http://www.learn-english-online.org/Lesson27/Course/Lesson27.htm>

3. [Ejercicio 1](#)

- http://www.mansioningles.com/gram18_ej1.htm

4. [Ejercicio 2](#)

- <http://www.learn-english-online.org/Lesson27/TestIt/PossessiveAdjectives.htm>

Actividad nº 1

Complete the sentences with a possessive adjective.

I have got a car. This is _____ car.

He has got new shoes. These are _____ shoes.

The dog has got a bone. That is _____ bone.

We have got two children. Those are _____ children.

You have got a pencil. This is _____ pencil.

She has got a red skirt. That is _____ skirt.

Peter and Tim have got a computer. This is _____ computer.

2. Vocabulary

Vamos ahora con el vocabulario: **meses del año, fechas, estaciones y tiempo atmosférico.**

2.1. Months

THE MONTHS OF THE YEAR

ENGLISH	SPANISH
January	enero
February	febrero
March	marzo
April	abril
May	mayo
June	junio
July	julio
August	agosto
September	septiembre
October	octubre
November	noviembre
December	diciembre

Puedes ver este video y escuchar la pronunciación.



Vídeo nº 1: Learn English, the Months of the Year Fuente: Youtube
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8ZlckJs9_Ks

Para saber más

En este [enlace](https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8ZlckJs9_Ks) puedes practicar ejercicios relacionados con los meses del año en inglés.

<https://agendaweb.org/vocabulary/days-months-seasons-exercises.html>

Curiosidad

Los meses en inglés y su origen

Enero – January

→ (31 días) Primer mes del calendario gregoriano. Su nombre fue dado en honor a Janos el dios romano de las puertas de entrada y los comienzos.

Febrero – February

→ (28 días y 29 en años bisiestos) Segundo mes del calendario gregoriano. Nombrado así después de Februalia o Februatio el festival romano de purificación celebrado en el siglo XV.

Marzo – March

→ (31 días) Tercer mes del calendario gregoriano. Nombrado así en honor al dios Marte (Mars) dios romano de la guerra. Mes en el que se iniciaban las campañas bélicas.

Abril – April

→ (30 días) El cuarto mes del año en el calendario gregoriano. El origen de su nombre no está 100% definido, se piensa que deriva del Latín *aperire* (abrir) una posible referencia de la apertura de las flores en esta época primaveral del año en el hemisferio norte.

Mayo – May

→ (31 días) Quinto mes en el calendario gregoriano. También al igual que abril, el origen de su nombre es incierto, se cree que procede de Maia, la diosa de la fertilidad romana.

Junio – June

→ (30 días) Sexto mes del calendario gregoriano. Se piensa que su nombre procede de la diosa romana de la fertilidad Juno.

Julio – July

→ (31 días) Es el séptimo mes del año en el calendario gregoriano. Su nombre fue asignado por Julio César en honor a él mismo en el año 44 a.C.

Agosto – August

→ (31 días) El octavo mes del calendario gregoriano. Nombrado así por el primer emperador romano, Augusto César en el año 8 a.C.

Septiembre – September

→ (30 días) Noveno mes en el calendario gregoriano. Su nombre se deriva del latín “septem” (siete) la indicación de su posición inicial en el calendario romano.

Octubre – October

→ (31 días) Es el décimo mes en el calendario gregoriano. Inicialmente ocupaba el octavo lugar en el calendario romano de allí el origen de su nombre, del latín “octo” (ocho)

Noviembre – November

→ (30 días) Onceavo mes del calendario gregoriano. Su nombre se deriva del latín “novem” (nueve) por su inicial ubicación en el calendario romano.

Diciembre – December

→ (31 días) Doceavo mes del calendario gregoriano. Su nombre se deriva del latín “decem” (diez) indicando su posición inicial en el calendario romano.

¿A que tú también tienes un significado asignado a cada mes, aunque no sea a consciencia? Por ejemplo:

Enero – January: mes de inicios, nuevos comienzos, planeación, impulso.

Junio – June: tiempo de tomar un pequeño descanso y recargar baterías. Mes de evaluación de lo transcurrido del año y los asuntos a mejorar para cerrar con broche de oro.

Diciembre – December: mes de felicidad, familia amigos, regalos, adornos, etc.

Actividad nº 2

Complete the sentences with a month.

The first month of the year is _____
The second month of the year is _____
The third month of the year is _____
The fourth month of the year is _____
The fifth month of the year is _____
The sixth month of the year is _____
The seventh month of the year is _____
The eighth month of the year is _____
The ninth month of the year is _____
The tenth month of the year is _____
The eleventh month of the year is _____
The twelfth month of the year is _____

2.2. Dates

A diferencia de nuestro idioma, en inglés utilizamos los números ordinales, que veremos más en profundidad en temas posteriores, para expresar las fechas (first, second, third,...).

Puedes hacer clic en este enlace (<http://www.learn-english-online.org/Lesson22/Course/Lesson22.htm>) para conocerlos brevemente y practicar con ellos, o en este otro [link](http://www.english-zone.com/grammar/numbers2.html) (<http://www.english-zone.com/grammar/numbers2.html>).

The 2nd of June. / El 2 de junio.

The 1st of October. / El 1 de octubre.

Fíjate también que en inglés los meses y los días de la semana siempre van con mayúscula. Otro detalle a tener en cuenta es que cuando queremos referirnos a un día concreto utilizaremos la preposición **on**, mientras que si lo que queremos es hacer referencia a un mes o un año concreto utilizaremos la preposición **in**:

You came to Spain on the 20th of October.

You came in April.

You came in 1984.

Normalmente, las fechas se escriben en el siguiente orden: mes / día / año.

June, 20th 1997 / 20 de junio de 1997.

March, 3rd 2001 / 3 de marzo de 2001.

Aunque podemos omitir las letras de orden (-st, -nd, -rd, -th)

September 2, 1999 / 2 de septiembre de 1999.

Actividad nº 3

1. Investiga en internet (Wikipedia) y elige la fecha de nacimiento de los siguientes personajes:

Martti Oiva Kalevi Ahtisaari, Premio Nobel de la Paz en 2008.

☐ June, 23rd 1937

☐ June, 23rd 1938

☐ July, 23rd 1937

Harald zur Hausen, Premio Nobel de medicina en 2008

☐ April, 11th 1936

☐ March, 12th 1936

☐ March, 11th 1936

Françoise Barré-Sinoussi, Premio Nobel de medicina 2008

☐ July, 30th 1937

☐ July, 30th 1947

☐ August, 30th 1947

Luc Montagnier, Premio Nobel de medicina 2008.

☐ August, 18th 1932

☐ August, 18th 1942

☐ August, 18th 1952

Jean-Marie Gustave Le Clézio, Premio Nobel de Literatura 2008.

☐ May, 13th 1940

☐ April, 13th 1940

☐ April, 13th 1940

2.3. Seasons

SEASONS

SPRING	PRIMAVERA
SUMMER	VERANO
AUTUMN / FALL	OTOÑO
WINTER	INVIERNO

Si quieres aprender como se pronuncian las estaciones del año en inglés, visualiza el siguiente vídeo:



Vídeo nº 2: Seasons Fuente: Youtube

<https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=m3BQrWB6Xi8&feature=related>

Actividad nº 4

1. In _____ you can see flowers everywhere.
2. The leaves of the trees fall in _____.
3. The three warmest months are _____.
4. The three coldest months are _____.

2.4. The weather

WHAT'S THE WEATHER LIKE?

SUNNY	SOLEADO
CLOUDY	NUBLADO
CLEAR	DESPEJADO
RAINY	LLUVIOSO
WINDY	CON VIENTO
SNOWY	NEVADO
HOT	CALOR
COLD	FRÍO

It's **sunny** in Madrid. - Hace sol en Madrid.

It's **rainy** in London. - Llueve en Londres.

Actividad nº 5

1- Fill in the gaps with a suitable word:

- When it is _____ you can see the sun.
- When it is _____ people wear a coat.
- When it is _____ you can't see the sun.
- When it is _____ you wear sunglasses.
- When it is _____ people need a raincoat.
- When it is _____ you need to hold your hat.
- When it is _____ the countryside is white.
- When it is _____ people wear light clothes.

3. Reading

1) Read the following text and do the multiple choice activity:

Here is the forecast for tomorrow's weather in the UK and Ireland!

In Scotland it will be **snowy** and the weather will be very **cold**. In the north of England it will be **foggy**, and in the centre and east it will be **rainy**. In the south and south-east of England it will be very **sunny** and **hot**. In the south-west it will be **warm** but **rainy**. In Wales it will be **cloudy** but **warm**. In Northern Ireland it will be very **sunny**. In Ireland it will be **stormy** and very **windy**.

Actividad nº 6

What will the weather be like tomorrow in Scotland?

- ☐ Snowy
- ☐ Cold
- ☐ Snowy and cold

What will the weather be like tomorrow in the North of England?

- ☐ Foggy
- ☐ Rainy
- ☐ Sunny

What will the weather be like tomorrow in the south and south-east of England?

- ☐ Rainy
- ☐ Sunny and hot
- ☐ Foggy

What will the weather be like tomorrow in the centre and east of England?

- ☐ Rainy
- ☐ Snowy
- ☐ Cloudy

What will the weather be like tomorrow in the south-west of England?

- ☐ Hot and rainy
- ☐ Warm and rainy
- ☐ Cold and rainy

What will the weather be like tomorrow in Wales?

- ☐ Cloudy and warm
- ☐ Cloudy
- ☐ Sunny and hot

What will the weather be like tomorrow in Ireland?

- ☐ Foggy
- ☐ Rainy and cold
- ☐ Stormy and windy

4. Listening and speaking

Listen to a man talking about weather and fill in the gaps.

Audio: ACING_2_Bloque_04_Tema_2_Audio_1_weather (Portal de Educación de personas adultas)

Actividad nº 7

The _____ means different things to different people. I come from England, so the weather is always a big topic there. People in England can't deal with the weather. A tiny bit of _____, and no one goes to work. Two days of thirty-degree _____ and it's a heatwave. Three days and it's an emergency. I once lived in Dubai. No one really talked about the weather there. It was the same almost every day of the year. _____, _____, blue skies, no _____. I never looked at the weather _____. I always knew what the weather would be like. Not like in England where people pray for the weather to be OK. But the weather is changing. Global warming is making it rain in the desert and dry in the rainforests.

Actividad nº 8

Answer the following questions orally.

- a) What's the weather like in your town or village?
- b) What's the weather forecast for tomorrow?

5. Writing

ONLINE SHARING: Use your blog, wiki, Facebook page, Twitter stream, e-mail account, or any other social media tool to write a post about the weather in Spain. Get opinions on weather from your friends. Share your findings with the class.

Soluciones a los ejercicios propuestos

Actividad nº 1

I have got a car. This is my car.
He has got new shoes. These are his shoes.
The dog has got a bone. That is its bone.
We have got two children. Those are our children.
You have got a pencil. This is your pencil.
She has got a red skirt. That is her skirt.
Peter and Tim have got a computer. This is their computer.

Actividad nº 2

The first month of the year is January
The second month of the year is February
The third month of the year is March
The fourth month of the year is April
The fifth month of the year is May
The sixth month of the year is June
The seventh month of the year is July
The eighth month of the year is August
The ninth month of the year is September
The tenth month of the year is October
The eleventh month of the year is November
The twelfth month of the year is December

Actividad nº 3

Martti Oiva Kalevi Ahtisaari, Premio Nobel de la Paz en 2008.

☐ June, 23rd 1937

Harald zur Hausen, Premio Nobel de medicina en 2008

☐ March, 11th 1936

Françoise Barré-Sinoussi, Premio Nobel de medicina 2008

☐ July, 30th 1947

Luc Montagnier, Premio Nobel de medicina 2008.

☐ August, 18th 1932

Jean-Marie Gustave Le Clézio, Premio Nobel de Literatura 2008.

☐ April, 13th 1940

Actividad nº 4

1. In spring you can see flowers everywhere.
2. The leaves of the trees fall in autumn .
3. The three warmest months are summer .
4. The three coldest months are winter .

Actividad nº 5

- When it is clear you can see the sun.
- When it is cold people wear a coat.
- When it is cloudy you can't see the sun.
- When it is sunny you wear sunglasses.
- When it is rainy people need a raincoat.
- When it is windy you need to hold your hat.
- When it is snowy the countryside is white.
- When it is hot people wear light clothes.

Actividad nº 6

What will the weather be like tomorrow in Scotland?

☐ Snowy and cold

What will the weather be like tomorrow in the North of England?

☐ Foggy

What will the weather be like tomorrow in the south and south-east of England?

☐ Sunny and hot

What will the weather be like tomorrow in the centre and east of England?

☐ Rainy

What will the weather be like tomorrow in the south-west of England?

☐ Warm and rainy

What will the weather be like tomorrow in Wales?

☐ Cloudy and warm

What will the weather be like tomorrow in Ireland?

☐ Stormy and windy

Actividad nº 7

The weather means different things to different people. I come from England, so the weather is always a big topic there. People in England can't deal with the weather. A tiny bit of snow , and no one goes to work. Two days of thirty-degree temperatures and it's a heatwave. Three days and it's an emergency. I once lived in Dubai. No one really talked about the weather there. It was the same almost every day of the year. Hot , sunny , blue skies, no rain . I never looked at the weather forecast . I always knew what the weather would be like. Not like in England where people pray for the weather to be OK. But the weather is changing. Global warming is making it rain in the desert and dry in the rainforests.